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14/402

	COMPLAINT NUMBER
	14/402

	COMPLAINANT
	W. Wong

	ADVERTISER
	Auckland Transport

	ADVERTISEMENT
	AT Hop Card Radio

	DATE OF MEETING
	25 July 2014

	OUTCOME
	No Grounds to Proceed


Complaint:  The radio advertisement for the Auckland Hop Card was a conversation between two people and stated in part:
“…you need to get an AT Hop Card, you’ll pay less that you will with cash for the same trip. Hop is easy as. No need to queue for a ticket, just tag on and go.”

The voiceover then gave a telephone number and website information and noted were the terms and conditions of use could be found. 
Complainant, W. Wong, said:  “I would like to make a complaint against the Auckland Transport as when I heard the advertisement I felt it was misleading… one of the guys in the ad said “all you have to do is tag on and go.” That is falsified information as you don't only tag on but you have to tag off as well. To some genuine people who don't know or foreigners they will think all you have to do is tag on and go. How is this misleading?  It is because many overseas countries have a bus system where they do not need to tag off. Its a once tag system. And for many people buses may be the main transport for them in New Zealand not trains so they may not know about the tag off system. People who only take buses may think because it is cheaper to buy a card and get discount may be conned to buying a card. As problems such as not remembering to tag off and face a 20dollar penalty. This a revenue gathering exercise Auckland Transport is doing and you have to stop this. There are vulnerable people not everyone works for Auckland transport and knows how to fully work the card.”
The relevant provisions were Basic Principle 4 and Rule 2 of the Code of Ethics.

The Chairman noted the Complainant’s concerns the advertisement was misleading as it did not state that people had to “tag off” with their Hop card.
Turning to the advertisement the Chairman noted while it did not say that consumers had to “tag off”, she was of the view the advertisement focused on raising awareness of the AT Hop card and was not about how it was meant to be used. She said people who purchased the AT Hop card would likely be informed that they needed to tag off at the point of sale. The Chairman also noted the instructions regarding tagging off could be found on the website address identified in the advertisement.

As such, the Chairman said the advertisement was unlikely to mislead consumers into thinking they did not need to “tag off” with their AT Hop card and was not in breach of Rule 2 of the Code of Ethics. The Chairman said the advertisement had been prepared with a due sense of social responsibility require by Basic Principle 4 of the Code of Ethics and there was no apparent breach of the Advertising Codes. 
Accordingly, the Chairman ruled that there were no grounds for the complaint to proceed.

Chairman’s Ruling: Complaint No Grounds to Proceed
2

[image: image1.png]